Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes

Community Room of Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

May 22, 2006

Committee members in attendance: Aryeh Fishman, Jennifer Flather, Ken Granata, DeLania Hardy, Victor McKoy, Claire Rodriguez, Marlon Smoker, Warner Sterling and Omar Mahmud (Chair)

Committee members absent: Maureen Benitz, Lance Brown, Diane Hoover and William McColl

I. Call Meeting to Order at approximately 7:10 pm

II. Introductions

III. Community Comment

a. Mr. Mahmud shared information he learned from Rich Luna regarding the car sharing parking space on 12th Street NE, just South of H Street NE.  People not authorized to park in this space are doing so to the detriment of those who use the car sharing service.  Since there is little parking enforcement during the evening, Mr. Luna is looking for ideas to help address this problem.  Mr. Mahmud asked that the Committee think about solutions to this problem for the next meeting.

IV. Mr. Mahmud reviewed the Transportation Committee’s goals for 2006

a. Forum for community to discuss transportation-related issues

b. Provide the ANC with timely well-informed recommendations regarding transportation-related issues (like new sidewalk materials for H Street)

c. Track progress of the streetscape improvement project and implementation of the streetcar line for H Street/Benning Road: A key reason for the committee’s creation

i. Mary Spencer, a community member in attendance, questioned whether installing streetcars on H Street is a good thing.  According to Ms. Spencer, people did not like them when she was growing up.  Omar Mahmud informed all in attendance that the city had undertaken a transportation study for the H Street/Benning Road corridor and had concluded in that study that a streetcar line should be implemented along the corridor.

d. Working with DDOT and other city agencies to implement transportation-related initiatives

e. Stay on top of transportation initiatives that impact our ANC

f. Expand relationships with other ANCs and community groups, including the ANC 6A Public Safety Committee and PSA 102

i. Example: Increase WMATA PD enforcement around the 8th and H intersection

V. Updates

a. City plans to cut service for the D6 and X6 bus lines

i. Claire Rodriguez updated the committee on recent efforts by the DC Night Riders, a community action group she is a member of, to address the city’s plans for the D6 line.  After much hard work on this issue, the DC Night Riders recently learned Metro has decided to retain hourly late night service until 3AM on the D6 line.

ii. Ms. Rodriguez also informed the committee Metro would work with the Friends of the Arboretum to retain some type of service for the X6 line during the flower season.

b. Capitol Hill Transportation Study (“CHTS”)

i. Mr. Mahmud briefed the committee on a recent conversation he had with Chris Delfs of DDOT.  Mr. Delfs informed Mr. Mahmud of the following:

1. The Existing Conditions Report is now available on the DDOT website.

2. The next public hearing on the CHTS will be held on June 21 of this year. Exact time and location to be determined.  At this hearing, DDOT will present information from the Existing Conditions Report and preliminary feedback from consulting experts.

3. The final study will be presented at a meeting to be held some time in September of this year.  Exact date, time and location to be determined.

ii. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that its goal going forward should be to figure out what intersections, streets and other areas are a problem and to prioritize them for consideration by DDOT as the study moves forward.  In addition, the committee should alert DDOT to conditions it may have missed in the Existing Conditions Report.

c. Streetscape sidewalk materials options

i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee DDOT is almost certainly going with the concrete aggregate option.

ii. Since the committee has been unable to make a truly informed recommendation regarding choice of sidewalk materials to this point, Mr. Mahmud informed the committee it was suggested by Nick Alberti at the last ANC meeting that the committee come up with a list of four or five key concerns it would like addressed by DDOT in making a final sidewalk material choice.  The committee agreed with this approach.

iii. The committee discussed this issue and decided it would like to forward DDOT the following key concerns:

1. Consult with experts on issues like water treatment, gradation – micron sizes (see iv. Below)

2. Maintenance/gum

3. Handicap issues/high heels

4. Impact of Roots/Trees

iv. Architect from the Capitol informed DeLania Hardy there is a special process to get rocks that are just the right size. The concern is DC might not be willing to pay for this process. We should request that DDOT talk to the Capital architect before finalizing materials selection.

v. The committee agreed these recommendations should be presented to the ANC for inclusion in a letter from ANC 6A to DDOT.

d. Resident traffic concerns

i. Ken Granata updated the committee on his efforts to gather information to help the committee address these concerns.  Mr. Granata informed the committee there are several traffic studies (all on the DDOT website) being conducted around the city, including some that impact our ANC such as the H Street Corridor and the CHTS.

1. CHTS gives an overall flow of traffic through our neighborhood; but doesn’t necessarily touch upon our larger concerns such as commuter traffic and commercial vehicles.  It does, however, address crosswalks, signal rotation, two way streets, how commercial vehicles get from major thoroughfares (395, 495, 95) into the city, 11th street bridge, etc.

2. We are looking at the CHTS because people have concerns about 14th and E and 8th Street. Our ultimate goal is to find out what DDOT is going to do to address these and other concerns, and inform it of our top 5 – 10 areas of concern.

ii. Mr. Mahmud asked a question about speeding cameras and who is responsible for installing them.  Jennifer Flather informed all that they are installed and maintained by the police department.  Ms. Flather agreed to look into the process behind requesting the installation of speeding cameras.

iii. Problems at 14th and E St. Charter School, including school buses and parents double parked on the street causing traffic jams and bus engines idling for extended periods of time.

1. The community has begun an email correspondence with the Principal, but he needs additional help from the community.

2. Commissioner Borbely requested the following:

a. Contact DCPS to determine who is in charge of monitoring bus idling.  DeLania Hardy volunteered to take on this task.

b. Look into moving the drop off and pick up points for students to a designated place where 14th Street won’t get backed up with traffic.  There is currently no such designation.  Also, ask for a limitation on pick up and drop off hours.

i. The committee suggested the Principal could also call downtown and say where/how they want the bus to pick up and drop off students.

3. Community members also raised concern about drivers speeding through this area.  The committee discussed the possibility of requesting “traffic calming” measures from the city. As mentioned above, Jennifer Flather has volunteered to take on this task.

4. Commissioner Borbely also requested the ANC send a letter to DCPS if the issue is not resolved by the June meeting.

a. The Committee felt this might not be the best approach at the time since it lacks enough information to formulate a request or propose a remedy. The committee decided it would be more effective if it addressed this issue again once committee members gathered more information.

5. Marlon Smoker agreed to be the “fact finder” on these issues.  He will go to the site, observe the conditions brought to the committee’s attention and report back no later than the next regularly scheduled meeting.

6. The committee agreed to try its best to gather enough information to formulate a recommendation before the next ANC meeting, approving a draft letter by sending it around to the group via email.  However, it was unable to firmly commit to this goal since it is uncertain it will be able to gather all the information it needs prior to the next ANC meeting in roughly two weeks.

e. Joint effort with the Public Safety Committee to focus WMATA PD’s attention on bus stops at the 8th and H intersection.

i. Since Diane Hoover is not available at this time, Mr. Mahmud suggested someone from the committee provide assistance on this matter in her absence.

ii. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee the goal is to free up MPD resources for enforcement along other parts of the H Street corridor.  This, in turn, will aid the revitalization effort by bringing a better sense of safety to the corridor.

iii. Claire Rodriguez volunteered assistance from a member of the DC Night Riders, possibly Jesse Rauch who was in attendance. Mr. Mahmud agreed to put the DC Night Riders in touch with Stephanie Nixon, Chair of the Public Safety Committee.

f. Bus Shelter design

i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that according to Alice Kelly of DDOT, one design has been chosen for use throughout the city, historic district or not.

1. It is possible different colored shelters will be used for historic districts, but it’s not clear if that decision has been made yet.

g. RFK parking enforcement buffer zone

i. After discussing this issue at the last meeting, the committee recommended the neighbors drop their request for a “buffer zone” and join the RPP process.

ii. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee this item was placed on the agenda again per the request of Commissioner Borbely.  Since none of the community members in attendance came to discuss this issue, Commissioner Borbely was no longer at the meeting, and the committee had already discussed this issue at the last meeting, it did not see any reason to discuss the issue again or change its prior recommendation.

VI. Adjourn meeting at 8:35 pm
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